# TOWN OF GREENVILLE, NH SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES February 10, 2010

Chairman Blease opened the meeting at 3:00 p.m.

In attendance: Chairman Blease, Selectperson Bergeron; Selectperson O'Keefe, Town Administrator Kelley Collins, David Hughes and Carla Mary from Woodard & Curran

# 3:00 p.m. The Greenville Board of Selectmen will meet with David Hughes from Woodard and Curran to review and discuss Pilgrim Foods appeal of their Sewer Use Permit

The Board reviewed and discussed Pilgrim Food's appeal to the Sewer Use permit and David Hughes' answer to the appeal. The Board is comfortable with the response and will be sending it to Pilgrim Foods in the next week or so.

### 4:00 p.m. Public Hearing on updated Greenville Sewer Use Ordinance

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to open the Public Hearing on the updated Sewer Use Ordinance. Chairman Blease seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Leon Proctor asked what basically has changed since this first came out? David Hughes from Woodard & Curran noted that there have been a number of changes. He added some language that was not in our ordinance that is in the EPA January 2007 update to Model Ordinance. They updated Industrial Discharge permits, inserted some information on notification of slug loads and violations, process for applications. It added new limits for acetic acids on the industrial side. There were also some updates with regards to fees and fines for industrial users. The rates for residential users has stayed the same

Keith Silsby asked what the thought process is for acetic acid? At 100 coming into the plant before causing the plant process issues, resulting in the plant not meeting their permit. There are only two sources that we get acetic acid from (1) is the lagoons and they aren't aerated so we cannot affect them so it is even more important that we control it from Pilgrim Foods. Acetic Acid is essentially a food for the organisms and if you get too much food you get organisms that you don't want. This could ultimately cause bulking with solids going into the river.

Mr. Silsby hand delivered a written document

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to close the public hearing on the Ordinance at 4:13 p.m. Chairman Blease seconded. Motion passed.

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to accept the updated Sewer Use Ordinance effective today, Selectperson Bergeron seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to withdraw her motion to accept the updated Sewer Use Ordinance, Selectperson withdrew her second. All three Selectmen withdrew their vote.

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to take the sewer ordinance under advisement and send it to legal counsel for review. Selectperson Bergeron seconded. Motion passed unanimously. The Board would like this reviewed by Attorney Greg Sargent.

#### Rose Thibeault stopped in about School Grant

Ms. Thibeault stopped in to check on the status of information that Mr. Somero is waiting for from the Town for their portion of the energy grant application. Selectperson O'Keefe made Ms. Thibeault aware that Mr. Somero told the Board that the Town wouldn't have to do anything at all for this grant. To date, the town hall staff have spent almost 5 hours dealing with this. The Town Administrator noted that they have signed up online with CCR and were notified that it will be at least 1-2 business days before they get confirmation.

# Letter from the Attorney for Antiques Mall

The Board reviewed the letter from Antiques Mall's Attorney, Patricia Panciocco, regarding their request to have the Selectmen issue a cease & desist order on the Panda Wok's Karaoke Nights and the basement facility room. The Board is taking this letter under advisement and seeking legal counsel from Attorney Tower.

Chairman Blease left at 5:07 p.m.

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to send Chairman deWinter a memo requesting approved minutes of August, September, October, November, December 2009 and January 2010.

The Board wants the corrected bills ready for PF no later than next Wednesday 2/17/10. The Town Administrator, the Town Clerk/Tax Collector, Carla Mary and Elisa will all work together to get this done.

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to adjourn at 5:15 p.m. Selectperson Bergeron seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Submitted by Kelley Collins/Town Administrator

Scott Blease/Chairman

Brenda Bergeron/Selectperson

Kelle O'Keefe/Selectperson